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ñDMSC is a child safe schoolò 
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Respect          Honesty         Excellen ce         Care          Freedom  

 

Jun 24 Free BBQ Lunch and then Amazing Race 1:50pm 
Jun 24 End of Term 2 - 2.30pm Exit 
Term 3 
Jul 11 Term 3 starts 
Jul 25-29 Year 9 Camp Rubicon 
Aug 1 Parent Teacher Interviews SLC 3.45 ς 6.30pm 
Aug 24 Year 10 Information Night 7:30pm 
Aug 26 year 12 English Seminar ς Horsham 
Sep 12 -16 Year 10 Work Experience 
Sep 16 End of Term 3 ς 2:30pm Exit 

 

 

June 22nd  
June 23rd 
June 24th Sharon Reilly ς Last day of Term 2 
 
Term 3 
July 11th  
July 12th  
July 13th Shari Porter 
July 14th  
July 15th Deb King 
 
July 18th Jenny Haebich 
July 19th  
July 20th Petra Wolthuis 
July 21st  
July 22nd Sharon Reilly 
 
 

 

We are almost at the end of an 11 week term! I think 
all members of the DMSC school community are 
looking forward to a fortnight of rest and relaxation 
time ς however spare a thought for our Year 12s, 
who will need to continue to work solidly through 
this mid-year break.  
 
On Friday, students will be dismissed at 2.30pm and 
they will be receiving their end of semester reports 
before they depart. Parent Teacher Interviews will 
be conducted on Monday 1st August and more 
information will be sent home regarding this 
afternoon/evening in the first week of next term. 
 
If you have any concerns around issues raised in 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ 
with the relevant subject teacher at your earliest 
convenience. 
 

Model United Nations Conference 
On Friday we hosted our model United Nations 
forum and were joined by students from Horsham 
/ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ {ǘ .ǊƛƎƛŘΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ 9ŘŜƴƘƻǇŜ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ  
While making a quiet start, the students soon 
warmed up as they became more comfortable with 
the structure of the conference and realised that all 
students shared their initial nerves. Congratulations 
to our Year 9 and 10 students who embraced this 
ǾŜǊȅ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ŜƴŘ 
were thoroughly engaged in the process of debating 
motions and amendments in true United Nations 
style.  
 
A special thank you to Nardine Groch and Ian Howie 
who both work for the Victorian Branch of the 
United Nations Association and who ran the day.  

Hilltop News 
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We were particularly privileged to have Ian Howie 
ŀǎǎǳƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƻŦ ά{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ DŜƴŜǊŀƭέΣ ŀǎ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ 
worked for the UN for over 30 years and has lived in 
many of the countries that our students were 
representing.  
 
Our topic for discussion was, The Responsibility to 
Protect: Toward an End to Mass Atrocity 
Crimes.  Senior Sergeant, Dale McIvor from the 
Horsham Police Station, spoke about how our 
responsibility to protect starts at a very local level. 
IŜ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƻǳǊ άƻǿƴ 
ōŀŎƪȅŀǊŘέ ǘƘŜƴ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
to a global context. Snr Sgt McIvor was joined on 
stage by Leading Snr Constable, Linda McLennan, an 
officer well known to school groups because of the 
great work she does with youth education programs.  
We sincerely thank Dale and Linda for their support 
of our day. 
 
Thank you to the DMSC staff who prepared our 
students in Humanities classes beforehand and who 
also supervised the students for the entire day. 
Thanks also to the staff who accompanied the 
students from the visiting schools. Finally, thank you 
to Marcy Britten who oversaw the organisation of 
the event, it was a big undertaking, but one that was 
very worthwhile. (Please see a report from Ms 
Britten later in the newsletter and some photos from 
the day.) 
 
Gracie Exell 
As announced several weeks ago, DMSC staff 
member Anna Exell and husband Hamish welcomed 
little Gracie into the world. We have already been 
fortunate to meet Gracie at school and Anna has 
graciously sent through a photo to introduce her 
gorgeous daughter to the whole school community.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Awards 
The final round of Academic and Values Awards 
ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀǘ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΦ 

Congratulations to all of the students who received 
awards, it is wonderful to see some new names on 
the list. 
 
VALUES AWARDS 
Amy Zippel  Commitment and Care 
Jonty Hunter   Commitment and Care 
Mitchell Jorgensen Commitment and Care 
Tania Morrison  Commitment and Care 
Sophie Warner  Commitment and Care 
Tea Kuhne  Commitment and Care 
Will Griffiths  Commitment and Care 
Rebecca Morrision Commitment 
Wayde Donohue Commitment 
Brittany Brooking  Commitment 
Tait McMartin  Commitment 
Ezra Barry  Commitment 
Daniel Danisch  Care 
Jake Smith  Care 
Ben Miller  Care 
Rianna Kuhne  Care 
Lachlan Parish  Care 
 

ACADEMIC AWARDS 
Six Awards 
Emily Polack 
 
Five Awards 
Macey Laverty 
Rebekah Albrecht 
 
Four Awards 
Stephanie Glover 
 
Three Awards 
Emily Gartlan 
 
Two Awards 
Amy Pilmore 
Corey Goss 
Olivia Revell 
 
One Award 
Sam Polack 
Matthew Miller 
Caitlyn Glover 
Nicole Polycarpou 
Jessica Revell 
Elisha Barry 
Sky Rand 
Noah Krelle 
Brice King 
Oliva Bradshaw-Clarke 
Chloe Lawrence 
Will Griffiths 
Jack Kalms 



 

Koby Bamford 
Alex Zippel 
Bryce Day 
Montanna Hutson 
Tess Robinson 
 

Junior Football Success! 
Well ς what a wonderful win for the Dimboola 
Under14s on the weekend! The match was 
entertaining to watch, with some great passages of 
play from the Dimmy boys, and it was so exciting to 
see the boys celebrate their first win for the season 
when the final siren sounded. For fear of leaving 
anyone out, I will refrain from naming some 
individual performances, however wins only come 
when a team play well together.  
 
Congratulations to the Under13 girl netballers for 
securing a win and also to the Under 17 girls. 
 
Have a great break. 
I would like to wish all members of our school 
community a safe and relaxing break. Term Three 
starts on Monday July 11. 
 
Anne Gawith 
Principal  

ÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍ. 

Skill extension opportunity for students in Years 10 

and 11. 

Are you interested in developing your skills and 
knowledge in digital photography and editing, 
developing a body of artworks, writing for a 
purpose, or exhibition and graphic design? Do you 
want to exhibit your work? Do you need to develop 
a folio of work to get into a tertiary course? YES!!!!!! 
Apply for entry to the Horsham Regional Art Gallery 
Art Extension Program for Term 3. 

Participants will learn from mentors working 
professionally in the arts industry (Thea Jane Petrass, 
Adelle Rohrshiem, Simone Dalton, Alison Eggleton 
and Adam Harding) and have an exhibition at the 
Horsham Regional Art Gallery in Term 4. Design and 
writing participants will develop the exhibition 
design, material for publicity, and an exhibition 
catalogue. 

See Ms Moar before the end of Term 2 for further 
details or to register your interest. 

The program is supported by the Horsham Rural City 
Council and the Department of Education Strategic 
Partnerships Program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

D i m b o o l a  F o o d  

F e s t i v a l  

August 19ï21, 2016 

Dimboola will be hosting a series of food-related 
ticketed events. 

Seats for these are limited so you will need to book 
early. 

Please check the website for more information 
www.dimboolafoodfestival.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



United Nations Model Conference  

On Friday June 17 Dimboola Memorial Secondary College hosted a United Nations Model Conference. 
All Year 9 and 10 students from DMSC participated in the day, alƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 9ŘŜƴƘƻǇŜΣ {ǘ .ǊƛƎƛŘΩǎ 
and Horsham colleges. 
Small groups were assigned to countries that they represented on the day. 
In the few weeks leading up to the conference each group had to research their country and establish their 
posiǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ ΨwŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘΥ ŀƴ ŜƴŘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ Ƴŀǎǎ ŀǘǊƻŎƛǘȅ ŎǊƛƳŜǎΚΩ 
9ŀŎƘ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǾƛŜǿǎ ƻƴ ŀ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ ƛǘǎ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴŀǎǎ 
atrocity crimes such as ethnic cleansing, genocide and crimes against humanity. 
On the day students were working toward finalising a resolution, and this involved both moderated and 
unmoderated caucus sessions when countries could locate allies and also propose to amend clauses within the 
resolution. 
The conference provided an excellent opportunity for students to learn about the United Nations and also 
develop their global awareness. 
All students on the day represented their nations and respective schools exceptionally well. Congratulations and 
well done for your effort and enthusiasm year 9 and 10 students!  
Miss Britten 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 YŀȅƭŜŜ ²ƛǘƘŜǊǎΣ wƻǊȅ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴΣ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ hǳƎƘ  
and Stacey Cossans. 

Caitlyn Glover, Adrian Williamson  
and Danni Haebich  

Students from Horsham College 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Sergeant Dale McIvor and  
Leading Snr Constable Linda McLennan 

Tyreece Taylor shaking hands with Charlotte 

Ball from the Rwanda table. 

Chris Eldridge speaking on behalf of the South Africa table. 

Rebekah Albrecht speaking for the Russian Federation 

Isaaia Hollingsworth 

Nicole Polycarpou speaking on 

behalf of her country. 

Teo Haines speaking on behalf of Venezuela. 


